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Madame President,

Allow me first of all to thank you for organizing this open

debate as well as for giving us the opportunity to present the

African Union-'s perspectives on the very important question

concerning the proliferation of small arms and light weapons.

I also wish to thank the Secretary General and the High

Commissioner for Human Rights for their comprehensive briefings.

Madame President,

One of the major threats to peace and security in Africa, is the

presence and continued proliferation of small arms and light

weapons (SALW).

According to the statistic 2004 out of the approximate 500

million illicit small arms and light weapons in circulation

worldwide, more than 100 million were in Africa. This number is

growing in light of arms flows within and from outside the

Continent, irresponsible trade and diversion, and taking

advantage of the porous borders between countries as well as the

absence of effective measures to control the illicit

proliferation.

Although they do not in themselves cause conflicts and criminalor

terrorist activities in which they are used, the wide

availability, accumulation and illicit flows of such weapons












